At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 6th day of June, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                    George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                    Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                    James E. Manley, Councilman

                                    Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:             Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk.  Mr. 

      Zarutskie reminded everyone that a week from tomorrow, June 14, 2005, is Flag 
      Day.

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      7b. MEO position

      8c. Senior Bus Purchase

      9b. Delete

      new 9b. Clearing & Grading:  Lands of Palmerone

      11. Town Hall Expansion:  High Density Shelving

4.    Public Comments on Agenda Items

      None.     
5.    Resolution:  Urban County / Town of Newburgh (Community Development 

      Grants)   
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the Town previously entered into 

      a Community Development Agreement with Orange County which enables the Town 

      to obtain certain grant funding from the County.  The County has presented certain 

      technical revisions to that agreement required under Federal Law. This resolution 

      authorizes those amendments. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution as presented, 

      seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

6.    Sewer:  Hiring of Laborer 
      Supervisor Booth explained that this was discussed at the Audit Meeting / Work 

      Session on Wednesday, to hire Dallas Hunter.  There were questions brought up.  He 

      asked the Board if their questions were answered and they said they were.  The rate of 

      pay is $10.00 per hour to commence on June 9, 2005.  He has been approved by our 

      Personnel Department, pending his background investigation comes back favorably.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to hire Dallas Hunter at a rate of 

      $10.00 per hour to commence on June 9, 2005 pending his background investigation 

      comes back favorably, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – nay; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 nay.

7.    Highway:  
      a. Hiring of Laborer

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire Brian 
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      Leghorn as a full time laborer at a rate of $10.00 per hour to commence on June 9,   

      2005.  He has been approved by our Personnel Department pending his fingerprint 
      check comes back favorably.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to hire Brian Leghorn as a full time 

      laborer at a rate of $10.00 per hour to commence on June 9, 2005 pending his 

      fingerprint check, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – no; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 nay.
      b. MEO Position

      This is a request from Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, to promote 

      James Gucciardo to the position of Machine Equipment Operator.  The 

      commencement date would be June 9, 2005 with a starting salary per CSEA contract 

      of $16.4440 per hour. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to promote James Gucciardo to 

      Machine Equipment Operator to commence on June 9, 2005 at a starting salary per 

      CSEA contract of $16.4440 per hour, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Recreation Department:

      a. Day Trip / Refund Policy

      Supervisor Booth explained that he and Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, met to 

      discuss this issue.  Mr. MacEntee brought up the idea of a separate refund policy for 
      our day trips.  We researched and have found that both contracts with the bus 
      companies have a forty-eight hour refund policy.  Supervisor Booth would like to 
      propose an authorization for Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, and himself to 
      come up with a special policy for day trips allowing ninety-six hours to cancel.  

      This would give the Recreation Department ample time to look into the situation, to 

      either keep the trip on, or to cancel the trip.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Supervisor Booth and 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to come up with a day trip policy with the 

      ninety-six hour cancellation period, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Request to Hire CDL Driver

      This is a request from Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, to hire a CDL driver.  

      There is a 25% increase in Dial-a-Bus over the past year which warrants the hire of 
      another driver.  In 2004 we had eight part time drivers and to date we have six.  With 

      vacations coming up, the department will be shorthanded.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Recreation Director  

      starting the hiring process for a CDL driver, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
      c. Senior Bus Purchase

      Supervisor Booth explained that going into the budget process for this year, we were 

      contemplating leasing a bus for the Senior transportation.  We have a Dodge 13 

      passenger van which is not the most comfortable thing to ride in and is not the easiest 

      thing to get in and out of.  Councilman Woolsey, Jim LaColla, Head Mechanic, and 

      Mr. MacEntee have come up with an actual bus in the amount of $38,198.66 from 

      Don Brown Bus Sales which is on NYS Contract.  It is a sixteen passenger capacity 

      bus that will be fitted with twelve seats so there is more leg room.  It has double doors 

      with handles and a center aisle.  Mr. MacEntee explained that he has $19,000.00 in 

      his budget that was set aside for a vehicle purchase, $14,000.00 for an additional 
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      vehicle and the additional $5,000.00 would have to be transferred from another 

      account.  Delivery would be the end of August.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of GMAC 12 

      Passenger “Activity” bus from Don Brown Bus Sales, Inc. at a cost of $38, 98.66 

      which is on state bid to be taken out of Recreation’s budget, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Planning Board

      a. Performance Security for Stone Wall Estate Subdivision

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 

      public improvement of the Stone Wall Estate Subdivision, at an estimated cost of 

      $1,830,000.00.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the cost estimate of 

      $1,830,000.00 for the Stone Wall Estate Subdivision, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Clearing & Grading:  Lands of Palmerone

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained that this is an 

      agreement with Newburgh Retail Developers, the permit holder under the Clearing & 

      Grading Permit issued for the Estate of Palmerone property, covering the erosion and 

      sediment control undertakings, security and inspection fees.  This agreement is 

      needed in order to obtain corporate authorizations for payment of the inspection fees 

      and posting of the required letter of credit to secure the restoration of the site.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the Supervisor to sign the 

      agreement with Newburgh Retail Developers, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      c. Performance Security / Landscape for Harley Davidson Dealership

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh’s Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for the Harley- Davidson 

      Dealership landscaping at $37,398.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the landscape cost estimate 

      of $37,398.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Harley-Davidson 

      Dealership, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      d. Mountain Lake Subdivision: Road Waiver

      Supervisor Booth explained that this has been discussed at previous meetings and 

      Lanc & Tully are looking for a waiver of 12% for the grade of the Mountain Lake 

      Subdivision.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, and Darrell Benedict, Highway 

      Superintendent, have no problem with this waiver.  Councilman Woolsey believes it 

      was held up for a reason and Councilman Manley said they can’t proceed until we 
      make a decision on the sidewalks.  He understands one doesn’t affect the other but he 

      would like all of this done at the same time.  Supervisor Booth explained that they 

      can’t proceed to the Planning Board without this waiver.  Councilman Manley asked 

      if their drawings would be affected if we grant this waiver and sidewalks are 

      required to be installed all the way to Rock Cut Road.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, 

      said it would change the grade on one side.  Councilman Manley said he doesn’t 
      have a problem with the 12% but would prefer to do it all at one time.  Councilman 

      Manley would like all their requests to be done at one time so all the Boards are on 
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      the same track.  Councilman Woolsey asked, if their K factor is approved, why would 

      they need this approved tonight until we come up with our decision on sidewalks and 

      curbs?  Mr. Osborne explained that they need to finalize the design.  Councilman 
      Woolsey asked if the design would come with a sidewalk or not.  Mr. Osborne said if 
      it is required then they would have to submit the design accordingly.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the waiver of 12%, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – nay; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – nay; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      nay; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion defeated 3 nays – 2 ayes. 
10.   Accounting:  Transfer of Bid Deposits

      This is a request from Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to approve the transfer of 

      bid deposits (T-31) that are over six months old to the general fund.  The amount of 

      these funds are $2,800.00. (See attached for specifics.)

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer as described 

      in the attached memo, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Engineer:  Town Hall Expansion:  High Density Shelving

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that this was brought up at the last Audit / 

      Work Session.  We received three price quotes for the high density shelving.  Two 

      were within a couple of hundred dollars of each other, $24,000.00, and one 

      significantly lower at about $14,000.00 or $15,000.00.  After the discussion with the 
      Board on Wednesday night, Ron Constantino, the architect on the Town Hall project, 
      contacted the manufacturer and tried to make a determination if there was a quality 
      issue or are they of equal quality as the higher bid.  He determined that there was no 

      reason not to consider a price quote from the low bidder.  The bidder is a 

      manufacturer, so it would be direct.  The low bid is still over the threshold and we 

      still have to go out to bid.  Mr. Osborne is asking for permission to prepare a bid 

      packet, go out to bid at our earliest convenience and prepare the bid with the 
      minimum time of ten days.  This way everyone would be quoting on the same 

      specifications.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, to prepare a bid packet for High Density Shelving, seconded by 

      Councilman Manley.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.    
12.   Announcements and Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, explained that due to the moving of his 
      Office, we cannot schedule a Saturday opening until after we are moved.

      Anthony Marino, County Legislator, will be here on Saturday June 18, 2005, 
      from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.
      Supervisor Booth announced that Friday, June 10, 2005, starting at 5:00 P.M. 

      until Saturday morning at 8:00 A.M., we will be down at Cronomer Park for the 

      Relay for Life.

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, also announced that next Tuesday, June 14, 2005, is 
      Flag Day.

      Charles Christolon announced that today is D-Day. 
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13.   Public Comments

      Betty Greene / Receiver of Taxes
      Wanted to comment about Flag Day.  On her bulletin board outside her office, there 
      is a display and poem written by a Town resident, Martha Tuttle.  Please take a 
      moment to read it.

      Helena Guinta / East Coldenham

      When projects are mentioned, could the Board state where they are located?
      Supervisor Booth said he would.

      On Meadow Hill Road there is a huge development going in, Brighton Green.  In 
      front there is a large pit, is that where the retention pond is going?  Mr. Osborne said 

      if it is near Meadow Hill Road then it is.  She has a problem with that because it is 

      huge and it is full of water.  Something should be done with that because of the 
      mosquitoes and it is a danger to small children.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, said he 
      will contact the developers about that.  
      As for the building moratorium that Mrs. Gonyea mentioned at the last meeting, has 

      any of the Board changed their minds.  Supervisor Booth said he has no intention 

      with it but to move forward with the Comprehensive Plan.  Councilman Piaquadio 

      said no.  We have a problem and if anyone knows of a solution, let him know.   
      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Is there any report on the retaining wall, it has been ten months since we were in the 

      newspaper about it.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that the latest he knows 

      about is that the owners have submitted documentation which was unacceptable with 

      the Planning Board regarding the construction of the wall.  The developer had 

      Advanced Testing go out and take specific soil samples.  That data was submitted to 

      the Planning Board in support of the construction of the wall.  The last requirement 

      the Planning Board has asked for was an As-Built drawing of the retaining wall 

      showing where it was relative to the property line.  They are still waiting for that 

      submittal.
      On the subject of standing water and mosquitoes, Mr. Quinn called the State Health 

      and County Health Departments and they said it was up to the owner of the building 

      or the Home Owners Association to take care of it.  The Town would also need to 
      come up with a law or code about standing water.
      Bill Wiseman / Kroll Development

      The DOT put the “No Left Hand Turn” on the corner of Rte 300 and Union Ave.  The 

      stop sign at the top of the hill on Gardnertown Road is now redundant, although 

      every other car does still make that left turn.  We need more Police to give moving 

      violations because even buses make that turn.  Something needs to be done.  We need 
      to have a left hand turn signal at the light at Gardnertown Rd. and Rte 300 now 
      because now the traffic backs up.  Supervisor Booth said that when they requested the 

      “No Left Hand Turn” they also requested the left hand turn signal in both directions.  

      Building another lane is another story.  We have to keep pushing them for the traffic 

      signal.  
      Teresa Young / East Leptondale

      There is an article in the paper about Plattekill having a problem and imposing a 
      moratorium.

      Ellen Gonyea / East Coldenham
      Talked about open government not necessarily being a responsive government.  No 

      one she knows has received written comment back on the Comprehensive Plan.  

      Supervisor Booth said they are not going to be delivered individually, they are 

      coming out in document form.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that the 

      document was distributed and once the Board reviews the document and give their 

      comments it will go back for final form.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, 
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      explained that a draft final generic environmental impact statement has been 

      completed by Saccardi & Schiff with the comments of the residents of the Town 

      submitted to them either written or verbally from the Public Hearings and will contain 

      the responses of the Town Board as Lead Agency.  The Town Board has that draft in 
      hand and has to comment on it.  Once it has been edited or modified, then that 
      document can be presented and adopted by the Town Board.  The Public Hearing has 
      not been closed for the Comprehensive Plan.  The Comprehensive Plan will be 

      revised to incorporate the items the Board is in agreement with, then the 

      Public Hearing is reopened and then there will be one more session for public 

      comments.  Mrs. Gonyea would like some kind of time frame and Supervisor Booth 
      said he won’t know until the whole Board has reviewed the draft.  Mrs. Gonyea said 
      that residents were under the impression that everyone who commented would be 

      contacted in reference to their comments.  Supervisor Booth said at no time did 

      anyone say that everyone would be contacted individually.  Mrs. Gonyea said that 

      they asked for her name and Supervisor Booth said because it was a Public Hearing.  
      We will put it in the paper when we will have another meeting on this.
      Code Compliance was asked seven months ago to set up a meeting with their 

      Homeowners’ Association and Officer Yozzo.  That still has not taken place and she 

      feels she has been placated.  The Code Compliance Supervisor has been difficult to 

      get in touch with.  We happened to be at the same meeting where we finally were able 

      to speak on this matter briefly.  He was going to get back to me but hasn’t to date.  He 

      had explained that the delay in setting up a meeting in the first place was due to being 

      short staffed in both his department and the police department and the need for 

      approval for overtime that might be needed.  Supervisor Booth was under the 

      impression that this meeting was moving forward.   
      Installation of a traffic sign at the intersection of Arbor Dr. and Colden Hill Road is 
      going into its eleventh year process.  Most recently Senator Larkin’s representative in 
      the Albany office was to give us an answer when the DOT traffic study would take 
      place at this site.  That has not happened.  There is also the issue of who will be 
      taking over the maintenance of that light and Supervisor Booth said that the DOT 
      would have to be the ones who take over the maintenance because it is a state road.  
      Supervisor Booth said he will contact Senator Larkin on these issues.  
      Would like to thank Councilman Piaquadio for pushing for the hiring of a Website 

      Company at the last Work Session.  
      Wanted to know the actual zoning for the proposed Marketplace Super Mall.  

      Supervisor Booth said IB (Interchange Business).  Would the Board entertain putting 
      the zoning back to residential.  Supervisor Booth said not at this time.  Mrs. Gonyea 
      said that means at some other time you would.  Supervisor Booth said that area has 
      been IB since the creation of zoning.  Mrs. Gonyea said just recently you changed 

      zoning back and forth and Supervisor Booth said we had a Public Hearing but we 

      have not changed the zoning.  Mrs. Gonyea asked if there will be time before the 
      mega mall to change the zoning to keep that area as “open space”?  Supervisor Booth 

      said they have been entertaining the Comprehensive Plan for the past two years.  One 

      priority has been the buffer area between Interchange Business and Residential. 
      Josefa Mandarino / 15 Starrow Drive

      Starrow Drive was residential, turned commercial, then turned back residential, can 

      this be done for the Marketplace?  Amend the zoning as you go along.    
      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      The Tot lot has not been completed to date.  Do you know when this will be done?  

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that three have been designed for West 

      Meadow Winds & Delafield, Maggie Road and Orleans Road which is not even 

      constructed yet.   
      Joe Gemma / Fifth Ave.
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      Wanted to know what was going on, on Gardnertown Road across from the park.  
      Supervisor Booth said that Orange County is putting in a regulation soccer field with 

      a grant for $270,000.00.
      Has concerns about the retention pond at Stop & Shop with no fencing.  Mark Taylor, 
      Attorney for the Town, will look into fencing for retention ponds.
      Mike Mercer / Gardnertown

      When is the sweeper going to come around to clean up the roads?  Supervisor Booth 

      said the sweeper is out and about already and he will furnish the highway department 

      with your area.

      Helena Guinta / East Coldenham

      Talking about fencing.  Do you need a permit to put up a fence?  Supervisor Booth 
      said for six feet or less to the property line, no you don’t.  You need to put the nice 

      side to your neighbor.
      Councilman Manley commented that the house in Colden Park that was declared 

      unsafe & dangerous is overgrown.  Supervisor Booth said he will notify the proper 

      parties to clean it up.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of June 6, 2005 at 9:00 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
